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       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration 

Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, November 19, 2009, 5:30 p.m. 

Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower 

  

Attending:  Steve Benowitz, J. Paul Blake, David Broom, Wendy Ekern, Kacie Luderus, Dorian Waller, and Mary Van Verst.  

  

Excused Absences: Cheryl Simrell King, Leslie Wolff, and Chantal Stevens 

  

Guest: Joshua Holland 

  

Call to Order 

J. Paul Blake called the meeting to order at 5:35 PM.  The agenda was reviewed and approved. 

  

Approval of Minutes 

A quorum had not yet formed at the start of the meeting, so it was decided that the minutes from October 15 would be sent out by e-mail for approval.  Subsequently, the minutes were approved by the board through this process. 

  

President’s Report 

  

·       Paul reported that he sent the changes in our constitution to the chapter membership. 

·       J. Paul provided a webinar on chapter development which was available to ASPA members at large. 

  

Secretary’s Report 

Mary had no news to report. 

  

Treasurer’s Report 

Dave reported that on November 9 our two Certificates of Deposit matured.  The funds were moved to the savings account, which now has a balance of $11, 435.13.  In checking we have $3, 367.71.  Our chapter’s total assets are $14,802.84.  It was agreed that we will continue to have the PO Box 58641 at the Fairwood Post Office for chapter mail at an annual fee of $60.  Our paper work has been submitted to the national ASPA office which qualifies us for our chapter rebate.  We receive $4/member, which usually brings us $600 to $700 per year. 

  

  

  

Guest Introduction 

We were pleased that Josh Holland attended our meeting.  Josh introduced himself, saying he is a recent UW graduate.  Currently, he is an intern in public relations for Tacoma Public Utilities (TPU).  Josh enjoys working with social media.  He became a member of the Evergreen Chapter this summer.  J. Paul and the board thanked Josh for his efforts to secure the services of a TPU colleague who designed the flyer for the upcoming racism workshop at The Evergreen State College. 

  

Communications Committee 

Dorian guided the board in review of the new construction site of the chapter website.  He said the goal is to replace the current site by January.  It will have more of a social format by which people can post work, events, exchange ideas, etc.  Dorian would like to include a history of the Evergreen Chapter on the site. 

  

Dave noted that this is a great start, and that we are ahead of many other chapters with this development.  Dave asked about the potential of a filter for things that get posted.  He suggested we refine the new site over a six month period, then transfer to an “.org” and pay a monthly fee.  Dorian will check on whether we can post advertisements, and whether we can accept payment on-line for our events. 

  

J. Paul and others thanked Dorian for his work. Kacie noted that she thinks people will use the new site.  For members, it will be informative, engaging, and keep them interested.  Dorian will send a link to the board and ask for comments or suggestions on the proposed new design. 

  

Dorian relayed that Lori Klatt, who has donated her time to the site, works for TESC, and is a full-time students.  Dorian suggested, then motioned that the board support Lori with a membership.  The motion was seconded, and the board approved that the chapter cover Lori’s membership fee.  

  

Program Committee 

Steve led a discussion about our Public Service Awards event in the spring.  He reminded the board that last year we decided we’d start earlier in planning, which includes making a decision on the award categories, and identifying groups to notify about the nomination process.  

  

Steve has contacts of state government covered.  Dorian offered to help with cities and counties. Dave will check with Lloyd Hara, County Assessor and chapter members, to ask for networks (e-mail lists) or recommendations associated with the Port of Seattle. 

  

A committee will assist Steve.  It can include non-board members from the chapter.  

J. Paul will include this invitation in his next President’s Message. 

  

The board voted to approve keeping the award categories the same as last year.  These include a President’s Award, a Public Administration Practitioner of the Year Award, a Public Administration Educator of the Year Award, and an Outstanding Public Administration Graduate Student of the Year Award. 

  

Still in need of a decision: a speaker, and location.  Steve remembered that Cheryl said she’d like the awards event to be in Olympia.  However, since there will be two upcoming events in Olympia, Steve would like to have it in Seattle.  There was general agreement with this request.  J. Paul suggested we might try to tie it with the Mariner’s game during Public Service Recognition Week.  J. Paul will look into whether the Mariner’s are playing that week in Seattle (May 2-8), with a potential plan for May 4, 5, or 6.  Another option discussed was a more formal event with a keynote speaker.  Dave suggested that in this case, perhaps Lloyd Hara could arrange for us to use the Port of Seattle site.  For speakers, Bill Ruckleshaus, current chair of the Puget Sound Partnership, and former Governor Dan Evans were suggested for consideration. 

  

In additional program updates, Dorian informed the board that Josh Holland assisted us by recruiting the services of a colleague to design the announcement for the December 4 workshop, “Dismantling Institutional Racism.”  It was noted that an announcement was also made in ASPA’s weekly update, The Bridge.  The reserved venue will hold up to 70 people.  As of this time, 53 people had registered.  Six panelists had been confirmed, three males and three females, who work in various sectors of public administration.  J. Paul will send an announcement to the chapter about the event. 

  

Wendy reported that she, Kacie, and Lynne had secured a venue at Seattle University through Russ Lidman’s office for the upcoming Women’s Event.  It’s a large room with four break-out rooms.  This will save the chapter $300 to $400.  The committee will be submitting a grant request to SWPA for six to seven hundred dollars to defray expenses.  Dorian mentioned that he had talked with Sen. Karen Frazer about the event. 

  

Membership Committee 

Kacie reported that she had drafted a plan for the role of student membership, with goals, attendance policy, participation on at least one committee, planning of one event, and partnering with their student leadership group or union.  The intent is to have representatives from at least three universities. 

  

Dave asked about the process for bringing in new student representatives to the board, and suggested that Kacie’s committee could receive the students’ letter of interest.  Kacie and the committee could decide to who bring in. 

  

A motion was offered, and the board approved that a one year (student) membership could be offered to student representatives who serve on our board. 

  

New Business 

J. Paul plans to send a letter of congratulations to newly elected officials, to invite them to join ASPA.  He will share a draft when it’s ready. 

  

Kacie and Dorian reported that ASPA and our chapter have a presence on the Seattle University and The Evergreen State College websites. 

  

  

  

  

Upcoming Meetings 

Our next meetings will be December 17 and January 21.  The December meeting will include a holiday gathering at Cheryl Simrell King’s house in Olympia, beginning at 

4 p.m.  The January meeting is scheduled from 5:30 p.m. - 7 p.m. at the Seattle Municipal Tower, Room 4951. 

  

  

Meeting was adjourned at 7 p.m.  

  

Minutes respectfully submitted by: 

Mary Van Verst 
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